
Dear Pastors and Co-laborers, 	 	 	 	 October-December 2022

Let me begin by wishing you a happy new year in the name of our Lord and Saviour 
Jesus Christ! I pray that each of you had an opportunity to spend some valuable time with 
friends and family over this past Christmas and New Year. Missy and I thank you all as 
you continue to faithfully pray for and support us and the ministry here in Yokosuka.

We are excited about what God is doing in Yokosuka and have been blessed to see two 
souls saved over the last few months. These two also followed the Lord in believers 
baptism and are growing in His wisdom and understanding. Thank you for your 
faithfulness to our Heavenly Father as you support worldwide missions. This is fruit that 
will abound to your account as you continue to serve and minister where God placed you.

During the month of October we had the privilege of being a part of the missions 
conference at two of our sister churches here on mainland. First, Missy and I went to 
Iwakuni Japan to visit with the Knight family. Brandyn Knight is the pastor of Faith 
Baptist Church and they are doing a fantastic job reaching the local military/civilian 
population. Next, we were able to be at Yokota Baptist Church about two hours north of 
us. Danny McKittrick is the pastor of the church there and they are also doing a fantastic 
job reaching their local military/civilian population for Christ. Please pray for both of 
these works as they step out in faith and support missions around the world for Christ.

November rolled in with all the usual business of Thanksgiving and many personal 
birthdays/anniversaries (28th anniversary). We were also blessed to host evangelist 
Richard Harper and his wife Kim for our Fall Refresh. It was a blessing and honor to 
meet them and have them bring the Word of God to our church. Many were moved by 
God and the altars were full every service. Praise the Lord for servants who are willing to 
travel to Asia and be an encouragement to local churches over here. Please pray for the 
Harper’s as they continue to travel the world ministering to the saints for God’s glory. 

December we were blessed to reflect on the birth of Christ as each of you did. We are 
eternally grateful for the reason He came, so we might have life more abundantly in Him.

We have officially move out of the old church building and are in the new one full time. 
Please pray for safety as we continue to remodel and repair the new facility. Please pray 
for financial support for the new building and the remaining repairs that must be made. If 
you would like to help with these endeavors in any way please do not hesitate to reach 
out to me. Please pray for the salvation of the military personnel stationed here. Please 
pray for the salvation of local nationals as they come in to hear the preaching of the Word 
of God. Finally, please continue to lift the people of YBC before the Lord as we continue 
to grow in His grace and knowledge. 		 Because of Calvary, Stu & Missy Jellison
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Taking the Gospel of Christ to those 
who volunteer their lives for our 

freedom, so they can know the ONE 
who died for their eternal freedom.


